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ClTY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZE THE EXECUTION OF A JOINT EXERCISE OF 
POWERS AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE ClTY OF PASADENA 
AND THE EXISTING MEMBERS OF FOOTHILL TRANSIT, THE 
COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES AND THE CITIES OF ARCADIA, 
AZUSA, BALDWIN PARK, BRADBURY, CLAREMONT, COVINA, 
DIAMOND BAR, DUARTE, EL MONTE, GLENDORA, INDUSTRY, 
IRWINDALE, LA HABRA HEIGHTS, LA PUENTE, LA VERNE, 
MONROVIA, POMONA, SAN DIMAS, SOUTH EL MONTE, 
TEMPLE CITY, WALNUT, AND WEST COVINA FOR THE 
PURPOSE OF MEMBERSHIP IN FOOTHILL TRANSIT. 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that City Council authorize the execution of a joint exercise of 
powers agreement between the City of Pasadena and the existing members of 
Foothill Transit, the County of Los Angeles and the Cities of Arcadia, Azusa, 
Baldwin Park, Bradbury, Claremont, Covina, Diamond Bar, Duarte, El Monte, 
Glendora, Industry, Irwindale, La Habra Heights, La Puente, La Verne, Monrovia, 
Pomona, San Dimas, South El Monte, Temple City, Walnut, and West Covina for 
the purpose of membership in Foothill Transit. 

BACKGROUND 

The City of Pasadena is a major employment center and popular destination in 
the San Gabriel Valley. Foothill Transit operates both commuter express service 
and local service between the communities who are members of the Foothill 
Transit Joint Powers Authority (JPA) and the City of Pasadena. However, the 
City of Pasadena is not a JPA member. Interest has been expressed by both the 
City of Pasadena and the Foothill Transit Governing Board to have Pasadena 
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If Pasadena were to join the JPA, the City would have a seat at the policy table 
and could more effectively provide input regarding the services that Foothill 
Transit provides. Foothill Transit would be more closely linked to Pasadena, 
which is a gateway to Glendale, Burbank and the San Fernando Valley. Foothill 
Transit would also gain in political influence in Sacramento and Washington, D.C. 
if the City were a member. 

At the Foothill Transit Annual Meeting on May 7, 2008 the Governing Board 
unanimously voted to extend an invitation to the City of Pasadena to join the 
JPA. On October 30, 2008 the Governing Board unanimously voted to request 
that all Foothill Transit JPA member organizations formally approve amending 
the Foothill Transit JPA Agreement to add the City of Pasadena as a JPA 
member. Each member city and the County of Los Angeles have approved the 
new joint powers agreement which will admit Pasadena as a member. 

Foothill Transit, a Joint Powers Authority (JPA) was formed as a local 
transportation zone in December 1987. The JPA exercises powers jointly by 
planning, contracting for and operating public transit services. Each member city 
has a representative to the Foothill Transit Governing Board and three members 
are appointed by the Board of Supervisors. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

It is anticipated that there will be no fiscal impact to proceed with membership in 
the Foothill Transit JPA. 

M I C H M J .  BECK 
City Manager 

- 
Catherine Cole 
Transit Manager 

Approved by: 

d e.QaL- 
Frederick C. Dock 
Director of Transportation 










































